SHORT NEWS

In the last issue of L'Entrefilet, | mentioned that the position of the™" Vice-President had
remained vacant during our General Assembly. Since the publication of the bulletin, the council
has received two offers. | would like to sincerely thank Nicole Girard and Angéle Gagnon for
expressing their interest. The Board will meet with each of the candidates and, according to
our statutes and by-laws, will choose the one who will be appointed to succeed Thérese Poirier-
Labossiére as First Vice-President until our April 2023 General Assembly where the position will
be up for election.

| would like to sincerely thank Nicole and Angéle for their commitment. | remind you that at

2nd

our next General Assembly we will have elections for the Presidency, the”™ Vice-Presidency, the

Secretariat and the position of Councilor.

We will therefore have 4 people to find, since these positions are currently occupied by people
who will have completed their two non-renewable three-year terms. We will therefore HAVE to
elect new people to these positions. We don’t want to think about what will happen if no one
comes forward. That will not help anything.

The only qualification required is the desire that the Du-Haut-de-L'Isle sector can continue to
exist. If this is important to you, please do not hesitate to contact your current board to indicate
your intention; we will give you all the help you need!

LEFT US IN AUGUST:
Jeannine CHAMPAGNE , Jean-Francois DUPAL, Aline HOUDE, Jean LAMOTHE.
To their families and friends, our deepest condolences.

WE WELCOME:
Gabrielle LAVIOLETTE and Joel TYRELL.
Welcome to our activities and do not hesitate to contact us for any information.

| remind you of the next activities:
Friday, September 9: Monthly Lunch — Reservation: Thérese: 514-637-1725

Back-to-school dinner: Tuesday, September 27 — Reservation: Nicole: 514-631-8831. At this
dinner, we will honor our elder of the year: Thérese Labossiere. Come and say thank you!



